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Phone: 01590 675 350 Duty Officer Phone: 07785 521 842 

Contact us on: Southlands.Admin@cambiangroup.com 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/cambiangroup 

Letter from SLT 

Celebrating Anti-Bullying Week! 
 
What a fantastic Anti-Bullying Week we’ve had! A huge thank you to our Safeguarding and 
Inclusion team—Holly S, Sorina, Kim and Nat—who put on engaging, thought-provoking 
activities that kept students thoroughly involved. The children have enjoyed each activity, 
learning the importance of kindness, respect, and inclusion in a memorable way. 
 
As we look ahead, excitement is building for the holiday season! We’re thrilled to announce 
our Christmas Pantomime and a Fun Day on Wednesday, December 11th. The school day 
will end at the usual time of 3:15 p.m., but if your child would like to stay on for an extended 
party, they can stay until 5 p.m. with transport arranged accordingly. We hope this notice 
helps with your plans! 
 
This week has been packed with enriching activities, and we’re delighted to see the joy 
they’ve brought our students. From the Science Museum to Nature Bingo, Otter and Owl 
Farm, Longdown Dairy Farm, horse riding, equine therapy, swimming, rock climbing, library 
trips, bike rides, Marwell Zoo, metal detecting, fishing, and beach walks, it’s been a 
whirlwind of experiences for everyone! 
 
Also, it is with a heavy heart we say goodbye this week to our front office Admin, Sarah 
Barber. As she moves on to a new role any enquiries can still go to Alina and Nicola on 
Southlands.Admin@cambiangroup.com. 

* Kindness * Respect * Resilience * Safety Cherish 



 

  

  

Letter from SLT Continued 

From Lauren Stubley – 
I am thrilled to have officially been appointed as the Deputy 
Head of Care at Southlands School after serving in the role 
on an interim basis for the past two years.  
 

Community Highlights 
 
It was wonderful to see so many of you at our Meet the Teacher event on Wednesday. Watching 
students proudly share their hard work with their families is always a heart-warming 
experience. 
 
In the spirit of giving, Claire and Charley have been leading our older students in the Operation 
Christmas Child Shoe Box Appeal. This has been a wonderful opportunity for students to nurture 
empathy and think of others less fortunate—be sure to read their article later in this issue. 
 
Children in Need Fundraiser 
 
Our Children in Need activities were a roaring success! The cake sale, “Throw a Wet Sponge at 
Staff” (funnily enough a massive favourite…) and the “Guess the Staff Member from their Baby 
Photo” game were all hits. We’ll share the final fundraising total soon—thank you so much for 
your support! 
 
I'm sure everybody - students and staff alike are ready for a restful weekend after what has 
been an exceptionally busy but brilliant week here at Southlands.  
 
Thank you for being part of this wonderful community, and we wish you a peaceful, relaxing 
weekend! 
 
With warmest wishes, The Senior Leadership Team 
 
Please note we have also attached a Questionnaire about your child which we would be grateful 
to receive back on Monday. 

I find the most rewarding parts of my position are creating a 
supportive, joyful and caring experience, helping young 
people engage in enriching activities, and preparing them for 
life beyond Southlands. I am passionate about making sure 
their Homes truly feel welcoming and comforting, a true 
“home from home.” Looking to the future, some of my exciting 
goals for the coming year are planning exciting opportunities 
for the young people which include day trips, weekends away 
and a holiday—a wonderful opportunity that aligns with my 
dedication to their happiness and development. 



 

  

Upper Phase Group Activities 

This week has been a busy week for the Upper Phase Group!  

Lower Phase Group 

This week in LPG we have completing activities related 

to anti-bullying week. Each class was given a canvas 

to decorate as they wished with one of the letters from 

the word ‘respect’. The class decided they wanted to 

use paint and for each member of the class to be 

included with a handprint.  

BBe and RF worked very hard cleaning one of our 

school vehicles, this is part of another ASDAN 

challenge. The whole group have earned 

themselves lots of extra ROADS points this week 

for working so hard! Well done UPG! 

 

JBr made a beautiful lemon cake with very little 

assistance in cookery for ASDAN and was kind enough 

to share it with his peers and staff in his class! It was 

delicious!  

 

WS took a trip to the recycling centre 

as part of an independent living 

ASDAN task.  

We were also 

creative with 

tie-dye, adding 

patterns and 

colours to socks 

and t-shirts. 



  

Shoebox Appeal 

As many of you are aware, our 

amazing year 10 and 11 ASDAN 

students have been working very 

hard on their Shoeboxes for 

Operation Christmas Child. They 

have done lots of work the last few 

weeks planning and budgeting for 

their project and enjoyed shopping 

last week, collecting everything for 

the boxes.  This Thursday we drove 

to Dibden Purlieu to deliver our 

shoeboxes to the depot. 

 

Anti Bullying Week – Tie Dying 

This week for our anti-bullying week, 
several of our classes all joined together in 
the creative activity of tie dying socks to 
raise awareness and to celebrate 
uniqueness. 
 

Thank you to all that helped and donated items towards the cause, and another big 

thank you to our wonderful care staff for organising some Shoeboxes of their own! 

 



CM’s 5th Anniversary 

Today, 4th November 2024, CM has been at 
Southlands for 5 years!! 
We are so incredibly proud of CM for all the 
achievements, adventures and memories CM has 
experienced since being here. 

We look forward to sharing many more       
 

A fun Friday evening, 
filled with Fuel and 
shopping. We popped 
into Waterstones as our 
young person had a 
voucher to spend, she 
picked a selection of 
books and did well to 
exchange the voucher 
independently.  
 

Ringos - Snowtrax 

This week our primary classes went on 
the Ringos at Matchems Snowtrax. They 
had loads of fun racing each other down 
the slopes and trying different 
techniques to see if it made them faster. 
 



  

R.E.S.P.E.C.T Sign! 

This week, students from different classes collaborated to create a joint display 
highlighting the importance of respect. Each class was tasked with designing and 
decorating a poster representing one letter in the word RESPECT, which is one or our 
school values. 
 
When displayed together, the individual class projects formed a powerful visual 
statement about the need for respect, inclusion, and community. They also proudly 
displayed all the tie-dye socks which had been created throughout this week, on a 
line behind them. 
 
The anti-bullying week event was a resounding success, demonstrating how 
collective efforts, even from young students, can make a meaningful difference. The 
"RESPECT" display will remain posted in the school, serving as a daily reminder of the 
students' commitment to fostering a kinder, more inclusive environment for all. 



  

Cake Sale 

Our Staff, students and parents really 
did us proud with this Children In Need 
Day cake sale. Look at this incredible 
spread of deliciousness. Thanks so 
much to you all for your generosity. A 
special shout out to Carly Edginton for 
her amazing array of goodies baked 
for our special day. 
Cambian as a company match any 
charity funds raised so our total, when 
we total it up, will be doubled! 

Samaritan’s Purse 

This week as part of the Samaritan’s Purse 
collection, Setthorns has collected a large 
variety of Clothing and supplies ready to be 
delivered. More are being collected by classes 
and other homes to be covered in future 
newsletters. 



  



  



 

Southlands School Term Dates 24 - 25 
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